No



Revenues, Grants from Private Sources

United Independent School District AGENDA ACTION ITEM

FOR CHILDREN
TOPIC: Donations
SUBMITTED BY: Roberto J. Santos of Superintendent
APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL TO SCHOOL BOARD:
DATE ASSIGNED FOR BOARD CONSIDERATION: OCTOBER 22, 2015
RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees graciously accept the following, donation(s) and this will be attached to minutes.
The following are donations over \$1000
 Health Services received a third donation totaling \$45,000.00 from Mylan Company for EpiPens 2-Pak Auto Injectors. Newman Elementary School received a donation of \$5,000.00 from B.P. Newman Investment Company. Newman Elementary School received a donation of \$3,000.00 from Mrs. Peggy Newman. United South High School Football Team received a donation of \$1,500.00 from Webb County Better Community Foundation.
The following are donations under \$1000 1. Malakoff Elementary School received the following TV donations. • H.R. Employment Solutions donated a flat screen TV valued at \$250.00 • PTC donated a flat screen TV valued at \$300.00 • Marissa Garza and Brenda Garza donated a flat screen TV valued at \$213.00
Grand Total: \$55,263.00
RATIONALE: Enclosed you will find the attachments that coincide with the donations.
BUDGETARY INFORMATION: No Budget Impact

BOARD POLICY REFERENCE & COMPLIANCE: This is in compliance and in accordance with Board Policy CDC: Other



Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director

MEMORANDUM

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent

From: Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director 92

Through: Mike Garza, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Support Services

Date: September 30, 2015

Subject: Acceptance of Donation

On September 14, 2015, a third donation totaling \$45,000 was received from Mylan Company for EpiPens 2-Pak (Epinephrine) Auto-Injectors 0.3mg and EpiPenJr 2-Pax (Epinephrine) Auto-Injectors 0.15mg. These EpiPens 2-Pak are worth \$500.00 each and the district received a total of 45 boxes of pediatric Epipens and 45 boxes of adult Epipens for a total of 90 boxes. These Epi-pens will be distributed to all campuses to provide emergency care during a severe allergic reaction (Anaphylaxis) which can be life threatening. These Epipens will be accessible to all CPR/FA/AED trained staff. I respectfully request you place this item on the next board meeting agenda for approval of acceptance. Should you need further information on this donation, you may contact me at 473-6264. Thank you for your assistance with this process.

Respectfully yours,

Irene Rosales MSN. RN

Irene Rosales MSN, RN Health Services Director

XC: Eduardo Zuniga, Associate Superintendent Student Services Gloria Rendon, Associate Superintendent for Administration



Roberto Santos Superintendent

To: Mr. Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From: Leticia R. Garcia, Principal

Re: Donation

Date: September 18, 2015

Newman Elementary has received a generous donation from the following groups that benefit our school and students:

- \$5,000.00 check from B.P. Newman Investment Co.
- \$3,000.00 check from Mrs. Peggy Newman

We are extremely grateful to Mrs. Newman and BP Newman Investment Co. for providing this donation to the students and teachers of Newman Elementary.

Thank you.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

To:

Roberto J. Santos, Superintendent

From:

Adriana P. Ramirez, Principal

Subject:

Donation

Date:

September 18, 2015

The United South High School Football Team has received the following donation:

Webb County Better. Community. Facadation \$ 1,500.00

We respectfully request that this item be placed in the agenda for the next board meeting for approval by the board.

The United South High School Football Team is very appreciative to the above-mentioned organization for the generous donation.





Roberto J. Santos Superintendent

Memorandum

To: Roberto Santos, Superintendent From: Anna R. Martinez, Principal

Subject: Donation

Date: September 25, 2015

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary received a donation of three flat screen TV's. HR Employment Solutions donated a \$250.00 flat screen TV, PTC donated a flat screen TV at approximately \$300.00 and Marissa Garza and Brenda Garza donated a \$213. 35 flat screen TV.

We request this item be placed on the agenda for approval at the next board meeting.

Dr. M. E. Malakoff Elementary School is very appreciative of the generosity of this donor.

Total Donation: \$763.35

XC: Cindy Rodriguez, Executive Director for Elementary Education

